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Friday 7th February 2025 

The first week of February has been a fabulous one with lots of penultimate week of our 

learning on this half term’s curriculum. Year 3 and 4 have made great progress in their 

swimming. We have had several visitors who have been very impressed by how polite and 

well behaved all our pupils are. We also had a LAC (Governor's) meeting during which I 

could share about our wonderful school.  

 

 

Bratton’s Bright Stars 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/st_bratton?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


 



 

 

 

 

 

 



Attendance and Punctuality 

 

 

 



 House Points 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Agents of Change 

 

Last Friday, we were literally all buzzing about our Agents of Change Day and the ideas 

that the children have decided to pursue. Thank you to Miss Crossland (and Miss Ellis for 

helping with the display) for our beautiful celebration display and the entry below in the 

Newsletter.  

Tapestry Launch 

  

This week Reception parents had training in the use of our Online Learning Platform 

Tapestry. Having listened to parental feedback regarding access to learning in school this 

app will allow parents to see learning and progress. In addition, adults at home can add 

experiences from outside school that we can use to form further discussions and 

celebrate when necessary. Thank you to all those parents who attended the sessions. The 

feedback from parents was that they found this very useful and would appreciate this in 

other year groups.  

 



Goodbye and Good Luck 

   

Today we are very sad to be saying Goodbye and Good Luck to two of our pupils, Noah 

and Scarlett, who joined the school when I did. During Collective Worship we all were 

able to wish them well as they travel off to Cyprus on an adventure as their dad takes up a 

post with the RAF. The great news is that they will return in three years and Noah will be 

hopefully back with us in Year 5. We hope that they keep in touch. 

Wear What You Love 

 

Remember next Friday (14th February) is wear what you love day. This is an 

opportunity for pupils to wear whatever they have at home and should not incur 

additional costs. I appreciate that for some pupils dressing differently poses as 

a struggle so if they wish to wear their uniform, that is great! It shows that they 

love school 😊 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Pupils we are Proud of 

 

On Wednesday, Phoebe shared some of her many medals with her class and me. To hear 

the story of her swimming journey has been amazing. One of the many accolades that she 

has received is that she has been selected to swim for the County. Phoebe you are an 

absolute star, and we are so pleased you have joined our school. 

 

 

 

Whatever you are choosing to do this weekend before half term. Have a fantastic time. 

Mrs Welsh 😊 

 

 



 

What a busy week we have had in Year 4! 

Maths 

We have now started our fractions unit. Children initially recapped learning from year 3 to 

remind them what they already know about fractions up to one whole. We have then been 

learning how to partition, compare, order and convert mixed numbers. Thinking about a 

whole or a fraction of a pizza or cake has helped!! 

English 

We have continued our learning with the text Listen by Shannon Stocker this week. We have 

looked at emotive language and how to “show not tell” the reader how a character is 

feeling. Why not ask your child what “emotive language” and “show not tell” means. They 

should be able to explain this to you. 

Geography 

We have been continuing our unit this half term on Migration. The children have shown 

great interest, empathy and compassion throughout this unit. This week we have found out 

about some famous refugees. Children have also imagined life as a refugee, writing why 

they had to leave their country and how this made them feel.       



 

 

 

                 

 

Swimming 

We have enjoyed our fourth swimming lesson this week! Children are always excited and 

eager to improve their swimming stamina and stroke each week. Everyone is comfortable in 

the water and some children have also been moving up to different groups as they progress. 

Showcase 

A showcase of the children’s work will take place for parents on Friday 14th February at 3pm. 

If you are able, please come and celebrate the wonderful achievements that the children 

have been hard at work to produce! 

 



YEAR 5 

 

    

 

In art, we have been using skills across the curriculum to support our map designs based on 

Shakespeare’s ‘The Tempest’. Our knowledge of biomes in science has helped us to create 

four separate areas on our map with distinct plants and animals. We have also used our 

knowledge of typefaces to label our maps – we can’t wait to show this to our adults in next 

week’s showcase. 

 

  

Alongside other worship councillors, our year 5 worship council led their own morning 

worship. This was a great success, and the other members of the class thoroughly enjoyed 

the pupil led worship. 

 

 



 

 

Agents Of Change 

BEE Day! 

Last Friday we became St Peter’s Agents of Change on BEE DAY! I would like to say a very huge heartfelt 

thank you to all the parents, staff and children as a community for coming together for this day. We had an 

incredible time learning about the importance of bees in our own country and the impact of raising money 

to help beekeepers in Africa. We each made a bee awareness poster from EYFS up to Year 6 which Miss 

Crossland is in the process of posting to King Charles who also shares a passion for nature, countryside, 

conservation and bees. He has many bee hives! Different year groups came together as a class to write to 

charities, our local council, garden centres and more to promote the awareness of bees. Year 1 even 

wanted to litter pick to look after the environment for bees. We are so proud of every child at St Peter’s for 

caring and showing respect for their environment. 

A very big thank you to Mere Park Garden Centre in Newport who kindly donated a Bee Revival Kit, Flower 

Seed Shaker and a Sunflower Seed Starter Kit for us to help our bees. They were thrilled to receive a letter 

from Year 1 about the importance of our bees and wildflower planting. 

I was overjoyed to see all the lovely comments off all the parents on our JustGiving page for Bees Abroad. If 

you still would like to donate to this there is still time. Let’s see if we can reach more than our goal to hive 

twin and send a beekeeper’s children to school. I will keep you posted! 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/emma-crossland-1736179630500 

BEE happy! Miss Crossland 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/emma-crossland-1736179630500


 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Online safety 

 

Please follow this link for information for parents regarding TikTok and other social media apps. 

What parents need to know about TikTok | Parent Zone 

 

 

SEND- Autism    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://parentzone.org.uk/article/tiktok


Telford and Wrekin Half Term Activities 

 

Please follow the link below to see the half term activities on offer for your children 

 

Holiday Activity Programme - Telford and Wrekin Leisure Services 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.telfordandwrekinleisure.co.uk/info/3/facilities/76/holiday-activity-programme?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=


DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Date Event 

Friday 20th December Bookings open at 6pm for February half term holiday 
club and PD Day 

Monday 10th February Year 2 visit – Sea Life Centre 

Tuesday 11th February Year 5 visit to Charlton School 

Thursday 13th February Year 5 Showcase 3pm 

Friday 14th February Year 4 Showcase 3pm 

Friday 14th February Discos – Friends event – non-uniform Wear What You 
Love 

Monday 17th February Half term 

Monday 24th February PD Day 

w/c Monday 3rd March Learning conferences – details to follow 

Wednesday 5th March Year 4 visit – Wroxeter  

Friday 28th March Someone Special Day – Friends event 

Wednesday 9th April Easter Service – All Saints Church – details to follow 

Friday 11th April Decorate Egg competition & Easter raffle draw – Friends 
event 

Monday 14th April Easter Holidays 

Monday 28th April Summer Term Starts 

Monday 5th May May Day Bank Holiday 

Friday 9th May Colour Run – Friends event 

Monday 12th – 15th May SATs weeks 

Monday 26th May Half Term 

Friday 27th June Sports Day & Family picnic – details to follow 

Monday 7th July Transition Days – Meet New Teacher 

Tuesday 8th July Transition Days – Meet New Teacher 

Wednesday 9th July  Year 6 Church Leavers Service – details to follow 

Wednesday 9th July Meet the new teachers (3:30pm – 4:30pm) 

Friday 11th July Summer Festival – Friends event 

Thursday 17th July School Leavers Celebration – in school – details to follow 

Friday 18th July End of term 


